
FLINTSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF AN INDIVIDUAL CABINET MEMBER DECISION MAKING 

MEETING HELD BY TELECONFERENCE ON TUESDAY 12 MAY 2020 AT 
12.45PM

PARTICIPANTS: Councillor Glyn Banks (as the Cabinet Member making the 
decision) and Councillor Ian Roberts.  Advised by the Chief Executive, Chief 
Officer (Governance), Corporate Finance Manager and Strategic Finance 
Manager.

IN ATTENDANCE: Team Leader (Democratic Services)

The Chief Officer (Governance) gave details of the procedure and the 
arrangements for ensuring consultation and transparency. The reason that an 
Individual Cabinet Member decision was required was because of the emergency 
situation.

10. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

The Cabinet Member confirmed that, under the Councillors’ Code of 
Conduct, he did not have an interest in the report.

11. REVENUE BUDGET MONITORING 2019/20 - CARRY FORWARD OF 
FUNDING INTO 2020/21

The Corporate Finance Manager introduced the report and explained that 
Finance Procedure Rules required that Cabinet approve carry forward funding 
requests to meet the costs of future commitments.

The report included details of a number of recommended carry forward 
requests which had been submitted by Portfolios and all had been through a 
challenge process to ensure that the purpose was reasonable and appropriate.  
The table in the report summarised the amount of carry forward funding requests 
and further detail was provided in the appendix.

Councillor Banks, as Cabinet Member for Finance, said he was content 
with the details provided to him following submission of questions to the 
Corporate Finance Manager.  

As Chair of Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee, 
Councillor Carver made the following comment:

“My view as Chair of Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee is that the carry forwards are reasonable and therefore I have no 
objection to the carry forward requests included in Table 1 and Appendix 1 of the 
report”.

Councillor Mackie had submitted the following observation to the 
Democratic Services Manager:

“£0.060m income received from Flint Town Council in 2019/20 towards 
town centre regeneration. This will focus more on interventions in 



properties and will include the recruitment of a new post which will be 
recruited to in 20120/21”

Councillor Banks, as Cabinet Member for Finance, supported the 
recommendation.

RESOLVED:

That the carry forward requests included in Table 1 and Appendix 1 be approved.

12. DURATION OF MEETING

The meeting commenced at 12.45pm and finished at 13.00pm.

Chair


